October 31, 1940 Dr. Don Carlos Peete 531 Argyle Building Mansas City, Missouri Dear Friend Don: You call me "Phog" and I will call you Don. That will be much easier and I will enjoy it much more. I am so happy that you people had a good time at the Nebraska game, when all things were considered. Too bad the boys lost by rather a lop-sided score at Manhattan. Nothing would give me more pleasure, as well as the rest of our family, to visit the Peete's, but we are leaving today for Toledo, Ohio where I speak to the coaches of the Northwest Ohio Teachers Association. Then Saturday we will drive down to Chicago to see the Northwestern-Minnesota game. I am to speak at Milwaukee on November 7, so we will spend about three days in Chicago visiting Jane. We will return home about the 8th. I wish that the Peete's might be with us. I want you to know, however, that when we do get back we are going to make that call on you at the first opportunity, and we will enjoy every minute of that visit. You can count on us.

I do not know why it would be necessary for you to study basketball because I think you are quite a student of the game; however, I do want you to come down and see our practice anytime it is convenient for you. We would be delighted to have you.

With our love and best wishes to the entire family, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach